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Madam Chairperson,

May I join the preceding speakers in offering our congratulations to you and the
Bureau for your election to guide this important annual global forum for advancement of
women.

My delegation associates itself with the statement made by Indonesia on behalf of
ASEAN and the statement made by Fiji on behalf of the Group of 77 and China.

Madam Chairperson,
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Madam Chairperson,

This years selection of the priority theme, elimination of violence against women and
girl is very relevant, as many women and girls are still subject to this worst manifestation of
discrimination. Myanmais traditional values, which abhor and prohibit sexual exploitation of
women, strongly contribute to the Governmenfs efforts to protect women and girls from
human rights abuses, including sexual and gender-based violence. My delegation joins the
international community in its condemnation of all sexual and other forms of violence
committed against women and children.

In situation of armed conflict, the most vulnerable among the civilian population
include women and girls. Armed conflict provides fertile grounds for actual perpetration of
violence against women. At the same time, the issue can also be exploited to smear the image
of the other conflicting party by making up stories of violence, as such allegations are hard to
be verified. Such violence is being prevented through strong legal actions against all
perpetrators. As Myanmar is moving forward to an open society and promoting human
rights, media is now enjoying greater freedom to monitor and report any rights violation,
thereby contributing to reduce violence against women and girls.

My delegation believes that the best way to ensure protection of women and children
in armed conflict is to put a speedy end to such conflict. The Government has therefore been
relentlessly working to achieve permanent peace and national reconciliation, resulting in
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